STANFORD UNIVERSITY

SCHOOL OF HYGIENE AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Divisions of:
Physical Education Activities (Including Athletics)
Professional Education in Hygiene and Physical Education

Stanford University, California
December 17, 1937

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

Thank you very much for your letter of December 13. I assure you I feel quite honored for the opportunity that has been given me here. The job as dean of men, due to the organization of the University, is quite a considerable task here at Stanford. Eventually, it will be necessary for me to give my full time to this job. In a way I am somewhat reluctant to give up my active coaching activities within a few years. However, I think this new opportunity affords me a much wider field of endeavor. Consequently, I am grateful for the chance. Thank you again and with best wishes for the Christmas season, I am

Very cordially yours,

Division of Informational Hygiene Men Students' Health Service

University Health Service

JWB/d